

STRATHAM 300th COMMITTEE

Municipal Center

September 20, 2010
Members Present:  Chelsea Bailey, Liz Chisholm,  John Dold, Jeff Hyland, Cathy Kenny, Joyce Rowe, Pat Sapienza, Jim Scamman, Flossie Wiggin, Susan Canada

Visitors:  Peter Wiggin

1. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jeff Hyland at 7:10.

2. Approval of the Minutes:  Following a review of the Minutes of the 8/15/10 meeting, a motion was made by Jim Scamman and seconded by Chelsea Bailey to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s Update:  We received $138.48 in donations from the Fair.  Pat is checking the jars left at area businesses. Cathy Kenny, Treasurer, explained that our Committee will be using a sub-account of the Heritage Commission to process our expenses.  Checks will be written weekly.  Cathy has a form to submit for reimbursement for expenses.

4. Discussion about Revolutionary War Encampment:  The committee discussed the presentation at our last meeting by members of an encampment group from Eliot, Maine.  The committee’s consensus was that this was something to pursue, but deferred any action to a future meeting.

5. Yard Sale Update:  Pat, Flossie and Liz have met and organized the Yard Sale which will be held on October 16 at Stratham Hill Park.  Advertisements have been circulated to rent tables ($25 fee).  There will be a food table featuring baked goods and chowder.  Please contact Pat, Flossie or Liz to volunteer to help.

6.  300th Logo Competition:  Following a discussion of the draft “Call for Artists” for the logo competition, a motion to accept the draft, with date changes, was made by Jim Scamman and seconded by Flossie Wiggin.  The motion carried unanimously.

7. Community Calendar Update:  Chelsea Bailey reported on plans to produce a community calendar this year.  Advertisements for local businesses have raised approximately $2000 in the past.  This will cover the cost of printing.  For 650 copies, the cost would be $2.25 each.  Since we would like to sell the calendars this year, we will list all community meetings, but not sell individual listings for birthdays and anniversaries.  Turnaround time is quick since they can be ordered online.

8.  Timeline Discussion:  The committee discussed the need to have a sub-committee to develop a timeline and keep check on other subcommittee’s deadlines.  Jim Scamman, Liz Chisholm and Susan Canada volunteered to be on this subcommittee.

9. Other Business:  Peter Wiggin attended the meeting to discuss our hopes of updating the “History of Stratham.”  Peter has done some research and has had discussions with Peter Randall, a local publisher.  It may be unrealistic to have someone take on this project as a volunteer effort. Other towns have either gotten grants or been funded through town budgets for projects like this.  The cost to write and publish may exceed $50,000.  We should first see if there is anyone who might be interested, perhaps a doctoral student in history.  Jeff will write up a proposal and we will post it through town website,  UNH and local bookstores. 

10. Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn at 8:45 was made by Jim Scamman and seconded by Liz Chisholm.  The motion carried unanimously.  The next meeting will be October 18, 2010.

